

# The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

### April 2025

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- Operator's License for: Derek Cummings, Jade Janke and Anne Meyer
- The Class B Temporary License to St. Mary's Congregation (Cheese Derby) and a 6month Class B Temporary License to the Hilbert Athletic Club
- To form a Fire Department Bi-Law Committee which will consist of members from the Fire Department and the Village Board
- A contract with Robert E. Lee & Associates regarding engineering for the Wastewater Treatment Facility upgrade
- To gather further information from Robert E. Lee & Associates regarding the remodeling of the park bathrooms
- To paint the bathrooms for this summer at no cost to the Village
- To remove the bubbler from the Community Center
- To place an ad in the paper for summer help at the ballfields
- Resolution 2025-04 To Dissolve the Purchase & Claims Committee and the Elections & Judiciary Committee
- · The request to have the Farmer's Market and After Dark dates by the Local Lounge
- The request to have outside music by 57 Saloon during the upcoming months

## The Village Board received notice of the following:

- State Transportation Aids Quarterly Payment
- Notice of the Lottery & Gaming Credit for 2025
- Notice of the Lottery & Gaming Credit for 2025 Mobile Home
- 2024 New Housing Units Total Home Valuation

# LARGE ITEM DROP-OFF EVENT

Saturday, May 3, 2025 7 a.m. to 10 a.m.

# Across the street from the Hilbert Community Center on 5th St.

All information on this event was sent with your March Recycling Newsletter – if you have any questions, please call the Village Clerk's Office at 920-853-3241. Thank you!

#### VILLAGE-WIDE RUMMAGE SALES

If you are interested in taking part in the village-wide rummage sales please contact the following residents for information (dates, times, etc.): Samantha Boesch 920-418-1727 or

Carole Luedeke 920-853-3284

#### THANK YOU

The Hilbert Volunteer Fire Department would like to thank the Chilton Area Community Foundation Fund within the Chilton Area Community Foundation, an affiliate of the Community Foundation for the Fox Valley Region, for a grant of \$6,000 towards the purchase for new boots for the department members. It is greatly appreciated!

Next Regular Board Meeting — Tuesday, May 13, 2025 at 6 p.m.

Open Book - Thursday, May 1, 2025 from 8:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. via telephone

Board of Review - Wednesday, May 14, 2025 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Village of Hilbert Website: hilbertwi.gov
Village Clerk's Office e-mail: <a href="mailto:clerktreasurer@hilbertwi.gov">clerk's Office Phone Number: 920.853.3241</a>